IV. Reservations

Tentative reservations may be made by phone or in person up to two months prior to the
requested date. However, a completed District Meeting Room Use Application must be
received by the District at least 2 weeks prior to the requested date. Approval of a request can
only be granted by the District General Manager or Administrative Services Manager, in writing.

Reservations will be made in order of priority as indicated above and by date of request. The
number and frequency of meetings booked by any one organization will be at the discretion of
the General Manager or Administrative Services Manager, based upon availability of the room.
No one organization may monopolize use of the meeting room. However, multiple, related
meetings may be reserved on a single application.

Applications for meetings of children or teens must be sponsored and signed by an adult who
will be present at the meeting and assume full legal and financial respensibility.

V. Regulations Regarding Use and Care of Meeting Space
The following regulations regarding use of District meeting space will be strictly enforced:
» No organization may charge admission or collect fees as a requirement of participation;

-+ Organizations may not use the District's name for publicity purposes, nor imply
endorsement or co-sponsorship of events/meetings by the District. In the event that an
organization inappropriately states or implies District endorsement or co-sponsorship, it
must advertise a retraction if requested by the District;

« Organizations must provide their own phone, computer and audio visual equipment.
Organizations must provide personnel to set-up, clean-up, arrange tables, etc. District
personnel are not available to carry materials from parking areas to the meeting room or
set-up or serve refreshments, nor can personnel be expected to answer telephone inquiries
for organizations using the meeting room;

« The dais in the District boardroom is not available for use. The District may designate
other areas and furnishings in a meeting room as off-limits, and the organization shall
ensure all meeting attendees honor the restriction;

. The District will not provide storage for any period of time for the property of any
organization that meets in the District;

. With prior approval of the General Manager or Administrative Services Manager,
organizations may serve light refreshments. However, clean-up is the sole responsibility of
the organization. The District does not supply coffeepots, cups, napkins or other
refreshment supplies or equipment;

» Meetings must be conducted in a manner that does not create unreasonable noise or in
any way interfere with the conduct of District business;

» The meeting room is to be returned to the condition in which it was found. The

organization's representative, as indicated on the reservation form, is responsible for clean-
up and damages;
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Construction Firm Bid Submitted

TC Construction Company, Inc. $ 2,562,583
Orion Construction $ 2,787,830
Zondiros Corporation $ 2,909,475
Don Hubbard Contracting, Company $ 3,198,410
Scheidel Contracting and Engineering $ 3,976,348.65

The bids were reviewed by Robert Weber and Jamie Taylor at IEC. The bid submitted by TC
Construction Company, lowest bidder, contained a math ermor. The figures provided on the bid
schedule totaled $2,559,328. The total bid schedule price written in words was $2,562,583. The
bid form states “In case of discrepancy, the amount shown in words shall govern”. Therefore,
the bid amount of $2,562,583 is the official bid submitted by TC Construction Company. Upon
completion of IEC’s review, it was recommended that TC Construction Company, inc. be
awarded the contract as the lowest responsive and responsible bidder (see letter attached).

The bid price of $2,562,583 is 36% less than the $4.1M estimated construction cost. The low bid
price can be attributed to the continued construction slowdown in the private sector resulting in
the public infrastructure industry seeing increased competition and lower bids.

Therefore, Staff recommends that the Board award the contract to TC Construction Company,
Inc. as the lowest responsive and responsible bidder.

FISCAL IMPACT.:

The remaining appropriation for the Satellite Pump Stations Force Main Replacement Project is
approximately $4.7M. This appropriation is sufficient to cover the project construction cost.

rym:PJB
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provide electrical/instrumentation and control CM and inspection services in an amount not to
exceed $54,875, an estimated 439 hours at $125 per hour. Based on Mr. Swanson’s
experience and past performance, Staff believes this fee is also fair and reasonable.

The services provided by both contracts will be paid on a time and material basis. Therefore,
Staff recommends that the Board award the contracts for CM and electrical/instrumentation and
control inspection for the Satellite Force Mains Project to Richard Stinson Construction
Management and Rockwell Construction Services Inc.

FISCAL IMPACT:

The remaining appropriation for the Satellite Pump Stations Force Main Replacement Project is
approximately $4.7M. This appropriation is sufficient to cover the project’s construction
management and inspection costs.

rym:PJB
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This SanCon Cured-in-place-pipe (CIPP) is approved in the Greenbook’s section 500-
1.4. Both the District Engineer and IEC have reviewed the specification of the SanCon
liners and recommended SanCon 8mm thick finer for this repair.

FISCAL IMPACT:

The Fiscal Year 2010 Capital Acquisition Budget includes funding for Miscellaneous
Sewer Line Repair, sufficient to cover this emergency repair.

i1s:PB

Attachment

96















(): Will the revenues be automatically reduced or will our district need to write a check to
the state?

A: The county auditor will automatically reduce your share of property tax revenues this
year.

(): Where are the funds being transferred?

A: The funds will be transferred to the Supplemental Revenue Augmentation Fund
(SRAF). Funds in SRAF can be used to reimburse the state for the costs of providing
health care, trial court, correctional, or other state-funded services and costs.

Q: What guarantees are there that the state will repay us within three years?

A: There are a few provisions that compel the state to repay local entities in time. First,
the state constitution explicitly says that the state must repay local entities within three
years and with interest. Second, the Prop 1A repayment has been granted priority
payment after edncation obligations and debt service on general obligation bonds. Third,
AR x4 15 allows for an expedited court process if the state has not fully repaid local
governments by Jnne 30, 2013.

Q: Are there any exemptions to the Prop 1A suspension?

A: There is a hardship exemption provision that allows any local entity facing extreme
hardship because of the Prop 1A shift to apply to the Department of Finance for a
hardship exemption. The Director of Finance may consider granting a full or partial
decrease in the property tax amount shifted based on certain factors, including, bnt not
limited to, (1) whether the local agency is the subject of a current bankruptey proceeding
or whether the property tax shift would likely cause the local agency to seek bankruptcy
protection; and (2) whether the local agency has any financial reserves and whether the
full property tax shift would impair the ability of the local agency to provide a basic level
of core public services.

Q: How does my district apply for a hardship exemption?

A: A written request must be received by the Director of Finance by October 15, 2009.
The Director of Finance must approve or reject the requests for a hardship exemption by
November 15, 2009. The Director of Finance may not grant decreases in the suspension
amount that totals more than 10 percent of the combined total shift of property tax per
county.

(: Does a hardship exemption affect other agencies in the county?

A: Yes. If a focal agency in a county is granted a hardship exemption, then the property
tax amonnt exempted from the shift must be proportionately distributed to all the other
local agencies in the county. In this circumstance, the local entities in that county would
have more than 8 percent of their property tax shifted to the state.

(: So should our district expeet more than an 8 percent shift of our property tax
revermes?

A: Not exactly. The hardship exemption will only be granted at the discretion of the
Director of Finance and currently he would like to see if the loan securitization
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agencies participafing will receive 100 percent of their respective Prop 1A receivable,
although the final results will depend on bond market conditions.

Other Options

Q: What are my district’s options other than participating in the Prop 1A loan
securitization program?

A: A district can opt to not join CA Communities if they feel that they can absorb the loss
in property tax revenue this year.

Q: What can I expect to happen if my district does not join CA Communitics?

A: If your district can sustain an 8 percent property tax shift this year, and your district
chooses not to participate in CA Communities’ loan securitization program, then the
district can expect to be repaid directly from the state by June 30, 2013, with interest.

(): What is the interest rate for those entities that choose not to participate in the Prop 1A
loan securitization program?

A: The interest rate will be determined by the Director of Finance by September 28, 2009
and must be higher than the Pooled Money Investment Board interest rate but no greater
than 6 percent. If your district can sustain the property tax shift, this can be viewed as an
investment opportunity.

Note: CSDA is working with the League of California Cities, the California State
Association of Counties, CA Communities and the Department of Finance on
amendments to AB x4 15. Our proposed amendments tighten the repayment language and
increase the flexibility for local entities fo secure a loan through the loan securitization
program and also contain other technical clean-up language. If these amendments are
approved by the legislature and the governor, some provisions may change slightly.
CSDA will alert members of any changes or new developments.

California Special Disfricts Assaciation - 1112 1 Sireet, Suite 200 - Sacramento, CA 95814
T —877.924.CSDA - www.csda.net
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Change Order Summary for August 2009:

No.

Description

Cost

Time

45

Change type of emergency lights in lobby due to battery
backup; replace pendent fights in Board Room entry due to
ceiling height; add two electrical circuits for water feature
accessories; install additional circuit breaker in Bldg 200,
Workshop, for air compressor; rewire light circuit for Bldg 200
due to overload condition; replace 4 channel light controller
with 6 channel light controller in Board Rcom

$13,878.00

No.

Description

Cost

Time

46

Replace front entrance doors; change stair rises, originally

-‘bamboo, and second floor landing, originally carpet, to

terrazzo; reroute copper piping in Bldg 300, Vehicle Storage, to
accommodate overhead coiling doors; plaster and paint interior
locker room walls; add potable water pressure regulators in
Bldg 100, Headquarters, and Bldg 200, Workshop; replace
fountain tile

$24,968.00

47

Fill bottom of west water feature to reduce depth per Carlsbad
inspector; encase roof drain piping in lobby; remove existing
concrete treated base north of Leucadia Pump Station (LPS);
remove unsuitable subgrade soil north of LPS, place geo-
textile fabric and backfill with suitable soil

$23,133.00

Total

$61,979.00

rym:PJB
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Frank Reynaga

From: edm3565592@aol.com

Sent: Saturday, August 29, 2008 6:02 PM
To: Frank Reynaga

Subject: 1726 Gascony repair

Dear Frank,

Thank you for all the help you gave me during the lateral line repair at my home at 1726 Gascony Road
in Encinitas. Kevin Post from Arrow Pipeline was able to repair the lateral line within a couple weeks of
my request.

T was very impressed with your efficiency at Leucadia Wastewater District. The help you provided me
in filling out the necessary forms and the prompt reimbursement process made the whole experience
very pleasan.

Sincerely,

Ed Miller

8/31/2009 106






